## transportni

## **Eastern Division**

Hydebank 4 Hospital Road Belfast BT8 8JL

Mrs Suzanne Wylie Chief Executive Belfast City Council City Hall BELFAST BT1 6RB

D. 31 7 201S Section Referre to		
ACX	aro Comms	Dem Serv
GR	1822	Bus Supp.
Dev	1748	H&ES
P&L	P&P	Other
Ref SW 93173 /4		

Telephone: 0300 200 7893 Fax: (028) 9025 3220 Textphone number: 028 9054 0022 Email: traffic.eastern@drdni.gov.uk

www.roadsni.gov.uk

Being Dealt With By: Roy Gordon Direct Line: 028 9025 3007

> Your Ref: Our Ref: MT Taxis-15

Date: 30 July 2015

Dear Mrs Wylie

## TAXI RANKS - DONEGALL SQUARE, BELFAST

We recently met with the three organisations that represent public hire taxi drivers in Belfast.

At this meeting they put forward a proposal to amend the taxi operations in and around Donegall Square.

The proposal comprises the following elements:

- Retain Donegall Square North rank as existing
- Provide a new feeder rank in Donegall Square West this is in "line of sight" of the Donegall Square North rank and when a taxi exits this "main" rank it would be replaced by one from Donegall Square West.
- Use existing taxi rank in Donegall Square East as a feeder rank to the proposed Donegall Square West rank. As this rank is also in "line of sight" of the Donegall Square North rank once a taxi leaves Donegall Square North, the driver in Donegall Square East will move to Donegall Square West.

This proposal would replace the previous request to construct a double rank in Donegall Square North which had implications for public transport and cyclists although it would require the access arrangement in Donegall Square West to be relaxed to permit public hire taxis. It would also result in a reduced coach bay in Donegall Square West.

I have attached a drawing showing the proposal.

I would appreciate any comments Belfast City Council would have on these proposals.





